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Dear Reader:  
 

Summer continues and school has already begun. We hope that the fall 

will bring with it many seasonal pleasures. 
 

The sunshine brought visitors to our town to enjoy our beaches and our 

main streets and the occasional rain helped our local retailers. From 

Barnstable Village, Centerville, Cotuit, Hyannis, Osterville and West 

Barnstable all observed families enjoying outside dining, concerts, festivals 

and shopping.  Barnstable Unity Day was again a very special celebration 

of our community.  Discover Barnstable programming on Bismore Park was again very well received.  Our 

signature events, the 4th of July celebrations, LoveLiveLocal festivals and the Pops by the Sea, all 

attracted large crowds who safely enjoyed our town. 
 

As school starts there will be a continuation of village days and fall festivals in Marstons Mills and Hyannis. 

A Main Street celebration called “Open Streets” returns on Sunday, September 23rd.  Following the 

success of its July outing, the LoveLiveLocal Festival will return the last Sunday in September.  The crowds 

are smaller and we can all enjoy one of the best months on Cape Cod. 
 

The Town of Barnstable will be participating again this year in the annual Park(ing) Day on Friday 

September 21st from 2:00-5:00 PM. The concept behind this international celebration day is to encourage 

community members, students, and designers to repurpose parking spaces into park-like areas for artistic 

expression, recreation and social exchange.  I hope you can join us along Hyannis Main Street as we 

celebrate this event with other cities across the world. 
 

After Labor Day, you will see additional construction projects on our roadways as we continue projects 

suspended during the summer season. 
 

Wishing you a happy September, 
 

Mark S. Ells 

 Town Clerk Notes - State/Federal Primary Sept 4th 

 Town Collector Reminders 

 ArtsBarnstable 

 Superintendent’s Corner - Back to School 

 Capital Budget Update - Ventilators 

 Openings on Boards, Committees, Commissions 

 Hurricane Preparedness Information 

 Planning & Development - CDBG Annual Report 

 Barnstable Municipal Airport - Wings of Freedom 

 Senior Center - Events & Programs 

 Recreation & HYCC - Fall Programs & Events 

 Marine & Environmental Reminders 

 Meeting Calendar & MORE! 

INSIDE THIS MONTH’S ISSUE 

The Barnstable BulletinThe Barnstable BulletinThe Barnstable Bulletin   The Barnstable Bulletin 

Mission Statement of the Town of BarnstableMission Statement of the Town of BarnstableMission Statement of the Town of Barnstable   

To protect the Town of Barnstable’s quality of life and unique character, engage our citizens, and enact To protect the Town of Barnstable’s quality of life and unique character, engage our citizens, and enact To protect the Town of Barnstable’s quality of life and unique character, engage our citizens, and enact 

policies that respond to and anticipate the needs of our community.policies that respond to and anticipate the needs of our community.policies that respond to and anticipate the needs of our community.   

44th Cape Cod Lifeguard Competition Non-Surf Champions 

Barnstable Recreation Aquatics Staff 

10X Consecutive Champions! 

http://www.townofbarnstable.us/TownManager/
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NEWS FROM THE TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE 

September begins the fall election season.  On Tuesday, September 4, 2018 we will be 

having the State/Federal primary election.  My poll workers will be happy to see all of you.  

Here are a few reminders:  
 

If you belong to a party (Republican, Democrat, or Libertarian – you will only be allowed to 

vote on your party ballot.  If you are registered as Unenrolled you can take any of the 3 

ballots.  You also will not have to sign a party change card – you will remain Unenrolled. 
 

If you are a member of a political designation such as Interdependent Third Party, Natural 

Law, Conservative, etc. you can vote in the primary election.   You will need to decide 

which party to vote for in this election. Primaries are used by the political parties to choose 

their strongest candidate to represent them in the November election.   
 

You must have registered to vote by August 15th in order to vote in the September State Primary.  Once registered, 

you do not have to re-register, but you need to send in your census annually in order to confirm and keep current 

your voter status. 
 

Bring identification with you to the polls (such as driver’s license etc.).  If you are “inactive” because you have moved 

or did not answer your census, you must show id and fill out an affirmation of continuous residence form before you 

vote. 
 

Those people who registered to vote by mail anytime from Jan. 1, 2003, and did not show identification, must also 

bring identification in order to receive a ballot. 
 

Any questions, please call the office and we will be happy to help you, 508-862-4044. 
 

Ann M Quirk, CMMC/MMC  

Town Clerk 

THE 2018 HYARTS ARTIST SHANTIES AT HYANNIS HARBOR ARE OPEN! 
New artists are featured EACH week, throughout the season. TWO LOCATIONS! 

At Bismore Park, Ocean Street and at the Harbor Overlook, along the Walkway-to-

the-Sea at the corner of South and Ocean Street.  The Bismore Park Shanties are 

named for the town’s seven villages and each shanty exterior features past and present images of the 

villages.  The Harbor Overlook shanties are named for three of the Town of Barnstable beaches: Sandy 

Neck Beach, Craigville and Keyes.  Most artists open early and stay later, weather dependent. 
 

SEVEN DAYS A WEEK SEP. - OCT. 8: 11:00 AM - at least 6:00 PM  WEEKENDS: OCT. 12 - DEC. 

Harbor Overlook location, hours tba 

News You Can Use 

 Preliminary Tax Bills were 

mailed June 29, 2018  

 1st Quarter due Aug. 1, 2018 

 2nd Quarter due Nov. 1, 2018 

 Actual Tax Bills will be mailed 

by Dec 31, 2018 

 3rd Quarter due Feb. 1, 2019  

 4th Quarter due May 1, 2019 

A Message From The Town Collector: 

Where did the Summer go?  It was a busy time for one and all and I would just like to remind you of a couple things 

going forward. 
 

PAYMENT SCHEDULE FOR REAL ESTATE AND PERSONAL PROPERTY TAXES FOR FISCAL 2019 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please check to make certain that you are up to date on your Real Estate taxes as many of the taxpayer’s have not 

paid the prior years.   
 

Please check to make sure you have updated any mailing address changes with the Assessor’s office. The bills are 

mailed to the address on record. 
 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact our office at 508-862-4054. 
 

Regards, 

Maureen E. Niemi, Town Collector and staff of Jennifer  

http://artsbarnstable.com/
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/TownCollector/
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Barnstable Libraries’ Corner 
 

There’s lots going on at the Village Libraries of Barnstable 

Visit a Town of Barnstable Village Library today! 

Sturgis Library in Barnstable Village 

www.sturgislibrary.org 
 

Centerville Public Library 

www.centervillelibrary.org 
 

Cotuit Library 

www.cotuitlibrary.org 
 

Hyannis Public Library 

www.hyannislibrary.org 

 

Marstons Mills Public Library 

www.mmpl.org 
 

Osterville Village Library 

www.ostervillevillagelibrary.org 
 

Whelden Memorial Library in West Barnstable 

www.wheldenlibrary.org 

 

SIGN UP TO RECEIVE 

THE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN 

EVERY MONTH 
 

Please call Amy Harwood 

 at 508-862-4638 

or email 

barnstablebulletin@ 

town.barnstable.ma.us to 

add your name to our 

mailing list. 

Road 

Construction 

Updates 
 

For the most up-to-date 

information on Road 

Construction, please visit: 

www.townofbarnstable.us 

and click on the Road Work 

Notices button on the right-

hand side of the page. 

Join us on 

Facebook 

and Twitter! 
 

Become a fan of the Town 

of Barnstable on both 

Facebook and Twitter and 

stay in touch with all the 

Town of Barnstable 

happenings. You can get 

more information through 

the Town of Barnstable’s 

website: 

www.townofbarnstable.us 

Barnstable Residents – become involved in your town’s government, 

apply for a position on a board, committee or commission 
 

The Town of Barnstable has over 40 boards, committees, and 

commissions with approximately 291 seats. Our citizen participation is 

exemplary and the Town Council appreciates each and every 

member who serves.  
 

If you are a resident of Barnstable and are interested, please consider 

submitting an application. The Appointments Committee, made up of 

five Town Councilors, will interview applicants and make 

recommendations to the Town Council who vote to appoint members 

at their regular meetings.  
 

Town Council Committee Appointment Opportunities: 

1. Cable TV Advisory Committee / 3 members 

2. Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee / 2 members 

3. Council on Aging  / 1 alternate member 

4. Cultural Council / 4 members 

5. Disability Commission / 1 alternate member and 1 member 

6. Economic Development Commission / 4 members 

7. Historical Commission / 2 members 

8. Housing Committee / 1 alternate 

9. Human Services Committee / 1 representative member 

10. Hyannis Water Board / 1 member 

11. Infrastructure and Energy Committee / 6 members 

12. Jane Eshbaugh Community Service Award Committee / 4 

members 

13. Licensing Authority / 1 associate member 

14. Recreation Commission / 2 members 

15. Shellfish Committee / 1 professional fisheries training member 

16. Water Quality Advisory Committee / 2 members 

17. Youth Commission / 4 student members and 1 advisory member 

18. Zoning Board of Appeals / 1 member 
 

If you are a resident, registered to vote in the Town of Barnstable and 

interested in serving on a board or committee,  please fill out an 

application by visiting townofbarnstable.us/towncouncil/

committeeapp.pdf. For a more detailed description and 

responsibilities of the committees please contact the Town Council 

office at 508-862-4738 or council@town.barnstable.ma.us. 

News You Can Use 

http://www.townofbarnstable.us/Highway/WorkNotices.asp
http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf
http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf
mailto:council@town.barnstable.ma.us
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The Town of Barnstable’s operating and capital budgets are now 

online at : http://budget.townofbarnstable.us 

BARNSTABLE’S CAPITAL BUDGET 

TOWN COUNCIL ORDER: 2018-067  

UNIT VENTILATOR UPGRADES (PHASE III) 

The ventilator units are over 50 years old. 

These ventilators are failing as well as not 

operating to current American Society of 

Heating, Refrigerating and Air Conditioning 

Engineers (ASHRAE) and Massachusetts 

Department of Elementary and Secondary 

Education (DES) standards. 

Old and new unit ventilators Description 

Funding Source Amount 

BOND ISSUE $250,000 

http://budget.townofbarnstable.us
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Greetings! 
 

Barnstable Public Schools ("BPS") began 

the 2018-19 school year by welcoming 

the return of educators and support 

staff on August 27, 2018. This year we 

are pleased to welcome 40 new 

teachers from the Cape and beyond, 

who will either begin or continue their 

teaching career with us. We were also 

excited to see the return of our 5,200 

students on Wednesday, August 29! 
 

The 2018-19 school year promises to be a year of learning for all ages. While our educators and 

support staff are dedicated to providing excellent instruction from preschool to grade 12, our culture 

of learning extends to all adults who work in Barnstable Public Schools. Whether learning about new 

school safety protocols, social emotional learning, or academic content, BPS is committed to the 

growth of our staff, as well as our students. While some may think that teachers have “the summer off,” 

we want to share that our BPS educators have been very busy this summer. This summer we’ve seen 

our educators participate in professional development, write curriculum, take graduate level classes, 

run summer learning programs for students, and plan for new ways to engage learners.  
 

The new school year brings new opportunities for our students to learn in all sorts of ways. At Barnstable 

High School ("BHS"), students will experience a new schedule with a wider range of course options. 

Moreover, since we have doubled our high school senior internship program, more BHS students will 

experience career settings as they intern throughout our community in business, public safety, and 

non-profits. We are excited that BHS and Barnstable Intermediate School students will have 

opportunities to learn in an outdoor Living Lab Wetland due to the efforts of the BHS Environmental 

Club. And, in kindergarten through grade 7, more Barnstable schools are building Makerspaces, 

where students can create, invent, and innovate.  Finally, we cannot forget about the investment the 

School Committee has made in increasing technology in all schools, to enhance teaching and 

learning from preschool to grade 12.  
 

In closing, we are incredibly proud of our BPS vision and Core Values adopted by the Barnstable 

School Committee. The BPS vision and core values are the foundation of our work with all students. 
 

Vision Statement: 

The Barnstable Public Schools educates the whole child by creating a student-centered school 

culture that addresses students' physical, social, emotional, and academic needs by creating 

a safe and healthy learning environment in which students are challenged, supported, and 

engaged. 
  

Core Values: 

In Barnstable Public Schools, we value commitment, collaboration, and community. 

Commitment: We are dedicated to the continuous learning and growth of all. 

Collaboration: We work together while keeping student needs at the center of all decision 

making. 

Community: We build strong, respectful partnerships that support student 

success. 
 

We are looking forward to a great 2018-19 school year! 

 

Meg 

Superintendent of Barnstable Public Schools   

Follow Meg Mayo-Brown on Twitter @meg_bps 

Superintendent's Corner 

https://www.barnstable.k12.ma.us/
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2018 Atlantic  Hurricane Season Begins   

Start of Hurricane Season is a Reminder to Prepare 

Developing Your Emergency  

Disaster Plan 

While Hurricanes can devastate communities, we 

have ample warning time with which to enact a 

plan to insure the safety of ourselves and our 

loved ones.   

 

When developing your disaster plan consider the 

following: 

1. Where the emergency shelter is in your area. 

2. What is your evacuation route. 

3. The elevation of your property above mean 

sea level. 

4. Whether or not you are located in an  

evacuation zone.  Find out at http://

mass.gov/knowyourzone 

5. If you plan to relocate in the event of a storm, 

where exactly do you plan to go?  Make 

these preparations now and be sure a call to 

confirm will not be required as telephone  

communication may not be possible. 

6. What will you do with your pets during an 

emergency?  Remember, shelters DO NOT 

always allow pets. 

7. Know where the emergency shut off is in your 

home for electricity, the main panel, and for 

water and natural gas. 

8. Be sure any / all important documents are 

gathered in one place. 

9. Prepare your Survival Kit. 

The Emergency Survival Kit 
Should meet the needs of yourself and your family for 

at least 72 hours. 

 Non-perishable packaged or canned foods that 

require little or no preparation.  Don’t forget a 

can opener! (Soup, peanut butter, canned juices, 

vegetables, crackers, jelly, trail mix, etc.) 

 One gallon of water per person per day,   extra 

for pets.  Store water in sterile, plastic containers 

such as empty soft drink bottles.  Be sure to 

change every six months. 

 A basic first aid kit. 

 Battery operated radio and flashlight with extra 

batteries. 

Remember, 

in the event of a severe storm: 
 

1. Secure all outdoor objects. 

2. Stay away from windows. 

3. Fill your tubs and sinks with water to use in your 

toilets if necessary. 

4. Keep an eye on vulnerable neighbors. 

5. If you are asked to evacuate, don’t hesitate to 

do so! 

The Emergency Shelter Location for the 

Town of Barnstable is: 
Barnstable Intermediate School, 895 Falmouth 

Road (Route 28), Hyannis (pets allowed) 
 

Our designated Emergency Alert Radio Station is 

WQRC 99.9 FM.  WBZ 1030 AM is the  

alternate station. 

http://www.mass.gov/mema/hurricanes
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Town of Barnstable Marinas Transient 

Dockage is available.   
Contact the Dockmasters’ for Off-Season Rates 

beginning September 9th. 

Barnstable Harbor Marina: (508) 326-1836 

The Marina at Prince Cove: (508) 420-3267     

Harbormasters Office: (508) 790-6273 

News You Can Use 

STORM PRECAUTIONS 

Hurricane season usually lasts from mid-August 

through October.  Beside high winds, you can 

expect higher than normal tidal conditions, rough 

seas in protected areas, and a tidal surge of 10' 

or greater.  
 

Vessels moored in high energy areas such as Lewis Bay and 

Hyannisport will lose the protection of the breakwater which 

will be submerged at high tide.  
 

Plan ahead and be prepared. Make storm plans with your 

boatyard, yacht club or mooring contractor enabling them 

to do one or more of the following in the event of a storm:: 

haul your vessel, add lines, increase mooring scope, place 

storm anchors, move your vessel to a more protected area. 
 

Get your boat out of the water if at all possible and place 

well above high water taking into account extreme tidal 

conditions and storm surge. Remember haul out areas and 

ramps will be extremely busy.  
 

If you can't haul your vessel, you should remove: 

1. All sails, roller furling, etc. 

2. All dodgers, biminis, and enclosures 

3. Antennas and electronics 

4. All non-permanent equipment (deck chairs, rafts, boxes) 

5. Ship's papers and valuables 

6. Portable fuel tanks (gas, propane) 

7. Pump excess water from bilge and drain water tank 

8. Make sure batteries are charged, pump switches and 

intakes aren't jammed and are working freely 

9. Secure windows, hatches, seacocks, and fuel lines to 

engines and cooking appliances. Make your boat is as 

watertight as possible.  Check chafing gear. 
 

Once your boat is secured, leave. Never stay with your boat 

during the storm. 

As we welcome your dog back to our 

beaches on September 16th we remind 

everyone that dogs must be on a leash 

at all times. The leash must be in the 

hand of the person with the dog. Officers may ask 

to see the dog’s license tag which by law must be 

on the dog’s collar. Violators may receive a written 

citation. We hope you and your dog enjoy your visit 

but please be considerate of others during your 

stay.  And don’t forget that you must pick up and 

properly dispose of any waste left by your dog.  

The Harbormasters Office requests your 

assistance in enhancing the water quality and 

the protection of natural resources.  All boaters 

with marine sanitation devices on board are 

encouraged to use pumpout facilities to purge 

their holding tanks.  The Town of Barnstable will maintain a 

pumpout station at the Town marina in Barnstable Harbor, 

Bismore Park and two pumpout boats providing service to the 

south side harbors and embayments.  Several private marinas 

also provide for this service.  
 

The Barnstable Pumpout Boats are in service for the boating 

season beginning Memorial Day through Columbus Day 

weekend. After Labor Day, the Pumpout will have a seasonal 

reduction in service. The pumpout boats will be running 

Wednesday through Sunday and can be easily identified. 

Both are white center console vessels with the 

lettering “HARBORMASTER” on both sides. The pumpout boats 

monitor VHF channels 16 and 09 during operating 

hours. Please continue to schedule pumpouts by email: 

pumpout@town.barnstable.ma.us or call the Harbormaster's 

office (508) 790-6273. It is helpful to schedule pumpouts in 

advance. The shore side pumpout will be available in Hyannis 

Harbor May through October as well as Barnstable Harbor.  

http://www.townofbarnstable.us/harbormaster/
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/harbormaster/
mailto:pumpout@town.barnstable.ma.us?subject=Inquiry%20from%20Barnstable%20Bulletin%20Pumpout%20article
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News You Can Use 

BARNSTABLE MUNICIPAL AIRPORT NEWS 
Wings of Freedom – Airport Tour – September 24, 25, 26  

Several World War II vintage aircraft will be landing next month at Barnstable Municipal Airport, where they will 

remain on display for several days. The tour includes the Boeing B-17 “Nine O Nine” Flying Fortress, 

Consolidated B-24 Liberator “Witchcraft,” B-25 Mitchell “Tondelayo” and North American P-51 Mustang 

“Toulouse Nuts,” according to a statement from the Collings Foundation’s Wings of Freedom Tour. 

 

The planes will be at the Hyannis airport from Sept. 24-26 and open for tours and flights (Sept. 24 @ 12:00 PM - 

Sept. 26 @ 12:00 PM). Visitors can explore the planes, including inside, for a cost of $15 for adults and $5 for 

children under 12. Thirty minutes of flying onboard the B-17 or B-24 is $450 per person; flight training in the P-51 

is $2,200 for a half hour and $3,200 for the full hour; B-25 flights are $400 per person. To reserve a flight and for 

more information, call 978-562-9182.   

 

The planes will arrive at 12:00 PM Sept. 24 and be on display until 5:00 PM that night; 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM Sept. 

25; and 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM on September 26th, according to the statement. The flight experiences are 

scheduled before and after the ground time tour times.  
 

Katie Servis, Airport Manager 

#flytodayathya 

#barnstablemunicipalairport 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT 
Seeking Comments on Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report 

 

The Planning and Development Department is accepting comments on the 

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program year-end report for 

activities between July 1, 2017 and June 30, 2018.  CDBG funds in the amount of 

$283,342 were awarded from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 

Development (HUD) to carryout projects and programs that benefit low and 

moderate income residents by providing housing, economic opportunities or a 

suitable living environment.  Residents are encouraged to review the 2017 Consolidated Annual 

Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER) on the Town website: http://www.townofbarnstable.us/cdbg/cdbg-

year-end.asp and submit comments in writing on or before September 7, 2018 to:  Attn: CDBG, Planning and 

Development Department, Town of Barnstable, 367 Main Street, 3rd Floor, Hyannis, MA 02601 or by email 

with “CDBG Comments” in the subject line to:  kathleen.girouard@town.barnstable.ma.us.  Please contact 

Kathleen at 508-862-4678 with any questions you may have about the program.  

2017 Photo courtesy of Lt. Kevin L. Higgins, Orleans Police Department 

http://www.townofbarnstable.us/cdbg/cdbg-year-end.asp
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/cdbg/cdbg-year-end.asp
mailto:kathleen.girouard@town.barnstable.ma.us?subject=CDBG%20CAPER%20Comments%20/%20Sept%20Barnstable%20Bulletin%20link
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Barnstable Adult Supportive Day Program  
825 Falmouth Road, Hyannis, MA  (508) 862-4765 

The Barnstable Senior Center provides a safe and welcoming 

daytime environment for older adults. We’d be happy to talk with 

you about how we may meet your needs. Call us at (508) 862-4765 

to schedule a tour and learn about our free trial day. 

Be sure to check out all the fun and exciting programs at the Barnstable Senior Center. 

Visit us at www.townofbarnstable.us/seniorservices or call 508-862-4750.  

News You Can Use 

BIG THINGS ARE HAPPENING!  

As we  approach our 20th 

anniversary and prepare to 

launch our evening 

programming, we invite you 

to help us create our vision 

and engage in a community 

conversation regarding our 

future. 
 

If you care about the 

Barnstable Senior Center, we 

want to hear from you.   We 

need your feedback,  ideas 

and suggestions, so join us 

and let your voice be heard.  

Help us spread the word!  
 

To make it more convenient 

for you to attend, we will be 

holding two sessions as 

follows:   
 

Thursday,  September 13th 

6:00 PM 
 

Friday, September 14th 

10:00 AM  
 

Refreshments will be 

provided.  Please RSVP to 

508-862-4750. 
 

Our thanks to the Friends of 

the Barnstable Council on 

Aging for its support of this 

event. 

http://www.townofbarnstable.us/SeniorServices/
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/SeniorServices/
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DATE/MEETING TIME           ROOM 

Tuesday, 9/4 

Barnstable Economic Development Commission Meeting 8:00 AM SCR 

Airport Finance Subcommittee Meeting 8:30 AM Airport 

Airport Infrastructure Subcommittee Meeting 4:15 PM Airport 

Homeless Committee Meeting 6:00 PM SCR 

Conservation Commission Hearing 6:30 PM HR 

Wednesday, 9/5 

Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission Meeting 6:30 PM SCR 

School Committee Meeting 7:00 PM HR 

Thursday, 9/6 

Formal Site Plan Review Hearing 9:00 AM HR 

Asset Management Committee 6:00 PM SCR 

Town Council Meeting 7:00 PM HR 

Monday, 9/10 

Land Acquisition and Preservation Committee Meeting 5:30 PM SCR 

Recreation Commission Meeting 5:30 PM HR 

Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting 6:00 PM PDCR 

Planning Board Meeting 7:00 PM HR 

Sandy Neck Board Meeting 7:30 PM SCR 

Tuesday, 9/11 

Human Services Committee 8:30 AM SCR 

Conservation Commission Hearing 3:00 PM HR 

Golf Committee Meeting 5:30 PM Olde Barnstable 

Wednesday, 9/12 

Hearing for Carl Carlson 10:00 AM SCR 

Board of Assessors Meeting 4:45 PM Assessor 

Old King's Highway Historic District Committee Meeting 6:30 PM WBC 

Mid-Cape Cultural Council Meeting 7:00 PM SCR 

Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing 7:00 PM HR 

Monday, 9/17 

Licensing Authority Hearing 9:30 AM HR 

Tuesday, 9/18 

Housing Committee Meeting 8:30 AM SCR 

Hyannis Water Board Meeting 3:00 PM PDCR 

Barnstable Historical Commission Meeting 4:00 PM SCR 

Appointments Committee 5:30 PM TCCR 

Homeless Committee Meeting 6:00 PM   SCR 

Conservation Commission Hearing 3:00 PM HR 

Wednesday, 9/19 

Council on Aging Meeting 9:00 AM Senior Center 

Barnstable Disability Commission Meeting 10:00 AM HYCC 

Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission Meeting 6:30 PM SCR 

Shellfish Committee Meeting 7:30 PM Senior Center 

Thursday, 9/20 

Formal Site Plan Review Committee Hearing 9:00 AM HR 

Zoning and Regulatory Committee 6:00 PM SCR 

Town Council Meeting 7:00 PM HR 

Monday, 9/24 

Community Preservation Committee Meeting 5:30 PM HR 

Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting 6:00 PM PDCR 

Planning Board Meeting 7:00 PM HR 
Tuesday, 9/25 

Board of Health Meeting 3:00 PM HR 

Airport Commission Meeting 4:00 PM Airport 

Waterways Committee Meeting 7:00 PM       SCR 

Wednesday, 9/26 

Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing 7:00 PM HR 
 

Please note that meetings are subject to change. For the most up-to-date information, please visit www.townofbarnstable.us 

September 2018 Board & Committee Meetings  

http://www.townofbarnstable.us/TownHall/boards.asp
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Notice to our Subscribers: 
 

We can only guarantee 1st of the month delivery of our newsletter to those who  

receive it electronically.  The paper version is mailed via bulk mail and the post office 

may take up to two weeks to deliver.  If you wish to transfer your subscription to the 

electronic edition, please email us at barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us.  

Be sure to tune to 

CH18 for the latest 

episodes of 

"Barnstable Today,” 

and coverage of 

Town board, 

committee and 

commissions meetings. 
 

Is there a topic you would like to see 

covered on CH18?  

Email your suggestion to: 

 btm@town.barnstable.ma.us 
 

The Town of Barnstable offers 

streaming video of Channel 18 and 

video on Demand on the town 

website.  

www.townofbarnstable.us 

MEETING LOCATION KEY: 

200 Main = 200 Main St Training Room 

Airport = Barnstable Municipal Airport Meeting 

Room 

Assessor = Assessor’s Office, 1st floor, Town Hall 

BHS = Barnstable High School Senior Cafeteria, 

744 West Main Street, Hyannis   

BIS = Barnstable Intermediate School Library, 

895 Falmouth Road (Rte 28) 

DPW = Department of Public Works 

Conference Room, 800 Pitchers Way 

HR = Hearing Room, 2nd floor of Town Hall 

HYCC = Hyannis Youth & Community Center 

Conference Room 

Olde Barnstable = Olde Barnstable Golf Course 

Clubhouse 

PDCR = Planning & Development Conference 

Room, 3rd floor of Town Hall 

Procurement = Procurement Conference 

Room, 230 South St., Hyannis 

SCR = Selectmen’s Conference Room, 2nd 

floor of Town Hall 

Senior Center = 825 Falmouth Rd, Hyannis 

SGCR = Structures & Grounds Conference 

Room, 800 Pitchers Way, Hyannis 

TCCR = Town Council Conference Room, 2nd 

floor of Town Hall 

WB Community = West Barnstable Community 

Building, Route 149 

For more information, visit the Town's website at 

www.townofbarnstable.us 

THE PUBLIC IS WELCOME TO ATTEND 

ANY OF THESE MEETINGS! 

OPENING A BUSINESSOPENING A BUSINESSOPENING A BUSINESS   

IN BARNSTABLE?IN BARNSTABLE?IN BARNSTABLE?   

Contact:  Mike Trovato 

Economic Development Specialist 

508-862-4791 
michael.trovato@town.barnstable.ma.us 

BusinessBarnstable.com 

file:///C:/Documents and Settings/poyantl/My Documents/CyberLink
mailto:btm@town.barnstable.ma.us?subject=July%202018%20Barnstable%20Bulletin%20inquiry
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/Channel18/default.asp
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/Channel18/default.asp
https://www.businessbarnstable.com/
mailto:michael.trovato@town.barnstable.ma.us?subject=July%202018%20Barnstable%20Bulletin%20response
mailto:michael.trovato@town.barnstable.ma.us?subject=July%202018%20Barnstable%20Bulletin%20response
mailto:michael.trovato@town.barnstable.ma.us?subject=July%202018%20Barnstable%20Bulletin%20response
mailto:michael.trovato@town.barnstable.ma.us?subject=July%202018%20Barnstable%20Bulletin%20response
http://www.businessbarnstable.com
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/Channel18/default.asp
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PRESORTED STANDARD 

Public Skating ~ Open Gym ~ Indoor Walking Track 

Game Room ~ Computer Lab ~ Available to Rent 

Gift Certificates & Punch Cards = Great Gift Ideas! 

www.townofbarnstable.us/hycc 

HYCC Annual 

Memberships 

$20 

THE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN IS ALSO AVAILABLE ELECTRONICALLYTHE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN IS ALSO AVAILABLE ELECTRONICALLYTHE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN IS ALSO AVAILABLE ELECTRONICALLY   

In an effort to offer effective communications while being environmentally 

conscientious, you can help us to save money by changing to an e-subscription! 

Call 508-862-4638 or email barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us 

10th Annual 

Sat. Sep 22nd  11 AM - 1 PM 
No Rain Date! 

BEGINS WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 5TH AT 8:45 AM 

Register online or at the HYCC, 141 Bassett Lane, Hyannis 

Questions? Call us! 508-790-6345 

ADULT 

Computer Lab 

Game Room 

Hockey (Pick-up) 

Pickleball 

Volleyball 

Walking Track 

Yoga 

TODDLER 

Miss Lori’s Playgroup 

Mommy & Me 

Stroller Skating 

SCHOOL-AGE 

Archery 

Babysitting 

Basketball 

Bowling 

Build-a-Bevin Skiff 

Fencing 

Field Hockey 

Flag Football 

Half Day of Play 

Hiking Adventures 

Hockey (Pick-Up)

Learn to Skate 

Lego Robotics 

Mountain Biking 

Pickleball 

Running 

Soccer 

Superhero Science 

Tee Ball 

Tennis 

Volleyball 

Yoga 

Zumba and MORE! 

Look for details and pricing online at townofbarnstable.us/recreation 

http://www.townofbarnstable.us/hycc
townofbarnstable.us/hycc
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/recreation

